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16 September 2022 
 
 
Ms Rachel Cremer 
Senior Property Manager  
BAI Communications  
Rachel.Cremer@BroadcastAustralia.com.au 
 
 
Dear Ms Cremer 
 
AP2022/011 – SDA application for a material change of use (MCU) of premises for 
high impact industry (asphalt manufacturing plant and concrete batching plant) 
and operational work in the Cairns South State Development Area (SDA) 
 
RPS Group on behalf of Koppen Construction Pty Ltd has made an SDA application for 
an MCU for high impact industry (asphalt manufacturing plant and concrete batching 
plant) and operational work in the Cairns South SDA. The application was deemed 
properly made on 26 July 2022 in accordance with the Cairns South SDA Development 
Scheme (March 2020). 
 
The Coordinator-General has identified BAI Communications as a relevant third-party 
and as such, a copy of the SDA application is enclosed for your information and advice.  
 
If you would like to provide comments on the SDA application, please provide them to 
the Office of the Coordinator-General by 18 October 2022. 
 
I look forward to receiving your response in due course. If you require any further 
information, please contact Mr Michael Moran, Project Officer, Office of the Coordinator-
General at michael.moran@coordinatorgeneral.qld.gov.au or on (07) 3452 7545, who will 
be pleased to assist. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
David Stolz 
Assistant Coordinator-General 
Planning and Services 
(as delegate of the Coordinator-General) 
 
Enc 


